
MINUTES OF DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AND TALYBONT COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING HELD VIRTUALLY OVER ZOOM AT  7.30 P.M. ON  06.04.21
4.1  APOLOGIES
Cllrs. John Ellis Williams, John Ceri Evans,  Sion Ifor Williams, Edward Williams.
4.2  PRESENT
Cllr. Edward Griffiths (Chairman),  Sian Edwards (Vice Chairman),  Meinir Thomas , Kathleen Aikman,  Mike Tregenza, Steffan  Chambers, Jonathan Greenfield, Eryl Jones-Williams.
This meeting was been recorded and there was one member of the public present.

4.3  CHAIRMAN’S ANNOUNCEMENT
The Chairman extended the Council’s sympathy with Cllr. Meinir Thomas and family following the death of her sister in law.
4.4  MINUTES 
The minutes of the meeting held on March 2nd 2021 were found to be correct. 
4.5  MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
There were no matters arising from the minutes
4.6  DECLARATION OF INTEREST

No Member declared an interest on any mater.
4.7  GWYNEDD COUNCIL MATTERS
The following report was received from Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams:- All my meetings have been by zoom this month, in addition I have had long conversations with Carys Fon Williams regarding special housing needs in this area and with ASlun Hughes regarding the guidance and conditions of how to get dog poo bins. I have asked the Gwynedd Housing Departmentmif it was possible to purchase local empty homes, renovate them and then let them to local families. This is been done in other parts of Gwynedd where there is a shortage of social housing. I am concerned that young local families are not registering  for social housing in this area and as a result housing projects are been undertaken in other areas like Pwllheli, Dolgellau and Tywyn. Gwynedd hope to have over £70 million available for housing projects in years to come. I have made a seperate report about the provision of dog poo bins. Nationally there is a tendency to get dog owners to pick up after their dog and then take the poo bags home for disposal. As part of a scheme to ujpgrade railway stations additional facilities and shelters are to be erected at Dyfi Junction. This will be of assistance to rail passangers from this area who travel to Aberystwyth. Up grading the car park at Dyffryn Ardudwy railway station is still in the programme. There will continue to be train cancellation this year as work on bridge repairs take place. The same contractor  that is replacing the timbers on Barmouth Viaduct has been given the contract in 2022 to replace the steel structure where the bridge used to open. It was confirmed that the replacement steel structure will NOT be able to open. Contractors in 2022 will be using Aber Ammffra harbour. Just a reminder that the Cambrian Coast Railway will be closed for three months between Sepgtember and December later this year. Several events planning for the area this summer have been cancelled, these include the Three Peaks Race, Paddle Sport Festival, Food Festival, Motocross event and the kite festival. A couple of pilot projects MAY go ahead including a 10k run. But the organisers will have to comply with regulations. I praised the Maritime Staff at Barmouth for their work last summer which was made very difficult due to the pandemic. I raised the issue of traffic problems in Barmouth that effected through traffic when the harbour road was closed and was told that there were no plans to close the harbour quay road this summer. Both schools of which I am a school governors Ardudwy and Dyffryn Ardudwy have Managed well despite the COVID 19 regulations. An inspection on the buildings at Ardudwy has concluded that work has to be undertaken on the flat roofs, in Dyffryn Ardudwy pupils numbers at 91 are expected to reduce in the next three years as the large classes will be moving to secondary schools and intake will be much lower. Work will be undertaken on the Dyffryn school flat roofs this summer along with internal and external 
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painting. More and more parents are walking their children to the school. Concerns of overhaning brambles on 
pavements were raised. I have noticed i the past 12-18 months several Properties in the area have changed hands. I spoke to Finance experts in Gwynedd Council and tney explained that people were investing in bricks and mortar because of very low interest rates. There was a warning that more people could invest in bricks and mortar if the banks implement  their scheme to charge negative equity in other words people paying the banks to look after their money. A new Gwynedd Chief Executive is expected to be appointed to the £118,000 salary later this month. At the Licensing meeting I Managed to prevent by 6 votes to 4 to stop increases in the taxi operating fees. Althoughonly under 3% the committee felt that it was a “thank you” for the front line tsaxi drivers efforts. The fees will be increased next year. Most other fees have been increased by 3% inflation. Notices of Motion that have gone to the Welsh Government from Gwynedd Council include new laws to prevent the increases in Holiday and second homes, tougher, legal restrictions on fireworks and the need for a fairer benefit system qualification. For the past three weeks there have not been any new COVID 19 cases in this area. A triburte to the local community. I am available on 01341242758 or 07340035378 or e.joneswilliams@btinternet.com.
I was asked by Cllr. Meinir Thomas about dog poo bins and she said she was going to raise it at the Community Council meeting.

I spoke to Alan Hughes of the Street Enforcement team based in Pwllheli and he covers Dwyfor and Meirionnydd. He said that if a need could be established in an area then Gwynedd would rpovide a dog poo bin. The siting of the bin would have to meet the requirements  of Council staff be ing able to get easy access to the bin and that it should be situated in an area that would not cause a nuisance to people living nearby. He also stated tht Community Councils should take responsibility for the bins and arrange and pay for their emptying. Peoplewho complain about dog fouling should register their complaint on the Gwynedd Council web site and then the problem areas could be identified, investigated, statements taken and summonses issued if appropriate. When problem areas are identified the area, usual times of dog fouling, and possibly the identification of the dog owners who do not pick up after their dogs. What needs to be done now is that problem areas are identified and if a need for a dog poo bin can be supported then a site has to be identified. I await instructions from the Community Council.
It was decided to put dog poo bins on next month’s agenda.
4.8  PLANNING APPLICATIONS
Retrospective application for the stationing of a LPG tank in front garden - Bryn Afon, 12 Glan Ysgethin, Talybont (NP5/58/44E)
Support this application.

Change of use of hotel into a self catering holiday unit - Ael y Bryn, Dyffryn Ardudwy (NP5/58/592A)
Support this application but the Members were disappointed to loose another hotel.
4.9  MATTERS ARISING

A     Budget Plan 
It was reported that the Council had spent £40,803.80 since the start of the new financial year and this was  £17,130.48 less expenditure than what  was earmarked in the budget for the year. This was mainly due to the fact there are various other payments that have not been paid out this year or their amount are less than what is earmarked in the budget for the year. The Clerk had sent copies of the Council’s budget plan for the year 2021/22 to every Member and they went through this plan. It was agreed to adopt this plan for the year ahead.
B   Dyffryn Ardudwy and Talybont Improvements Group
Cllr. Steffan Chambers  that there was nothing to report with regard to the above Group only that the football club was in the process of putting a plan together so as to restart training sessions. Also it was made known that Mr. Liam Charlton had taken a step back and on behalf of the Council the Chairman thanked him for all his services to the Club.
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C   Village Hall
The Clerk reporrted that she had received a copy of the minutes of the village hall committee meeting from the secretary and that she had sent these on to every Member. It was agreed to wait until the Council’s AGM before appointing a Member to represent the Council on the village hall committee and also to appoint a Member of the Council to be a Trustee on the village hall.
D   Develop Car Park
The Clerk stated that she had received an e-mail from one of the village residents asking if it would be possible for the local residents to use the car park if planning was approved to park their cars on a regular basis or would it be a short stay car park. It was agreed as this had not previously been discussed to leave it until the next meeting.
4.10  CORRESPONDANCE
A   Mr. R. A. Robinson 

Received an e-mail from the above on behalf of the Shrewsbury Aberystwyth rail liaison committee asking if it would be possible for the Council to complete an audit of the station at Dyffryn Ardudwy and Talybont for discussion  with Transport for Wales. It was agreed to forward this e-mail to Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams who had agreed to carry out this audit and also Cllrs. Sian Edwards and Kathleen Aikman agreed to assist him.
B    Mr. O. G. Thomas 

Received an e-mail from the above regarding the Tan y Foel housing development asking if it would be possible to arrange that the Councillors attend a site visit so that everybody are clear of what the application is about. It was agreed to hold s site meeting and the Chairman agreed to arrange this.
C    One Voice Wales 
Received a letter from the above inviting the Council to join  One Voice Wales again this year. It was agreed to join for another year.

Gwynedd Coumcil – Highways Department

The Clerk reported that she had received a letter from the above outlining their works programme for the coming month. It was decided to send a copy of this to each Member.
4.11  TREASURER’S REPORT
Th e Treasurer reported that there was £23,705.39 in the current account, £4,569.39 in the reserve account and £100.00 in the Chairman’s account.
Invoices needed to be paid since last meeting

Mrs Annwen Hughes  -  £147.00 (wages) + £67.96 costs = £214.96 
One Voice Wales         -  £299.00 - membership fee

Customs & Excise        -  £110.40
- tax on Clerk’s wages

E. W. Owen & Co         -  £204.00
-  prepare and send Clerk’s PAYE on line

Llais Ardudwy               -    £30.00 – grass cutting tenders advert

Monies received since last meeting
Pritchard & Griffiths -  £3,060.00 –  burial of the late Rosemary Patricia Hughes

Pritchard  & Griffiths - £1,530.00 – burial of the late John Gwilym Jones

Invoices paid since the last meeting

Catrin Soraya Williams – £112.50 - translation services
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The Treasurer had sent copies of the Council’s accounts for the year ending March 2021 to every Member. The Members went through the accounts carefully and they all accepted the accounts. It was agreed by everybody that the accounts book be signed by the Chairman and the Clerk.

4.12  ANY OTHER MATTER 
The Chairman made it known that he had contacted Mr. Robert Jones, Byrllysg and he had agreed to clean the ditches that are near the cemetery wall.
The Chairman reported that he is going to arrange a site meeting with the owner of Y Bryn so as to discuss placing a grating on mouth of the ditch that is near the site.

Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams thanked the Chairman, Vice Chairman and the Clerk for their prompt action in dealing with recent matters in  the public cemetery.

Concern was voiced that some do  not understand what is needed with the fibre project. It was agreed that the Clerk would contact Mr. Ben Cartwright with regard to this matter.

Concerns were raised that there were some acting suspicious around the village and Cllr. Steffan Chambers agreed to put this on the Council’s facebook page so members of  the public could be made aware of this.

It was agreed to contact the National Park Office to ask if Huws Gray have the right to use the site that is on the boundary  with the station road car park as a storage area or is this area earmarked for the use of parking. Concern was voiced as this area is used for storage, visibility when coming out of the car park was limited.
SIGNED...............................................................CHAIRMAN
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